
   

CHMC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

CHMC held its Annual General Meeting at Singleton on 1st April 2022, preceded by a meeting 

of the CHMC Committee. 

• Each of the retiring members of CHMC Committee meeting were re-elected: 

o President  Ray Ives  (Newcastle District Vintage and Classic Car Club) 

o Webmaster  Jenny Fawbert  (Vintage Motor Club) 

o Registrar  Alan Early  (Tamworth Vintage Car Club) 

o AHMF Delegate Mike Beale  (Namoi Valley Antique Vehicle Club) 

• The next CHMC Meetings will be: 

o The 2022 Half Yearly Meeting will be at Tamworth on Saturday 29th October. 

o The 2023 Annual General Meeting and Rally will be at Wagga Wagga on the June 

Queens Birthday Weekend (9th-12th June 2023). 

o Council is inviting expressions of interest for a Club to host the 2023 half Yearly 

Meeting, which will be on Saturday 28th October 2023. 

o The 2024 Annual General Meeting and Rally will be at Parkes at Easter (29th March – 

1st April 2024). 

• Detailed reports were presented from the members of Councils Committee, and will be 

distributed to affiliated Clubs. 

• CHMC has experienced an increase in membership, and with 84 affiliated Clubs, it has 7 

more than at this time last year. 

• Our Clubs total 7196 members with 8188 vehicles on HVS. 

• The Meeting was honoured to have the presence of Matthew Cafe. Partnerships 

Manager, Safety Environment and Regulation, TfNSW; and who is the primary contact 

within TfNSW for matters relating to Heritage and Classic Vehicles.  

o Matt addressed the meeting and provided insights into the direction that TfNSW 

proposes to advance Heritage Motoring in NSW. The primary task at present is to 

clarify aspects of the “Options and Accessories” list for HVS, and this is active at 

present. 

o He also provided details of proposed changes to number plates for HVS and CVS that 

are at present being “camera tested”, and took questions without notice from 

delegates at the meeting. 

 

THE DINKUM OIL #19 
A drop from the Council of Heritage Motor Clubs to keep you going 

For further information contact: 

Christine Hillbrick Boyd (CHMC Secretary) phone 0419 013 263 
More information about this, and other items of interest, can be found on Council’s website: 

www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au 

http://www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au/

